
 
 

Informational Memorandum 
 

Date:  September 15, 2025 
 
To:  Board of Directors of the Pendleton School District 16R 
 
From: Julie Smith, Ed. D., Director of Special Programs & Matt Yoshioka, Director of Curriculum, 

Assessment and Instruction 
 
Subject: 2024-25 Integrated Plan Annual Report 
 
Background: Last year was the second year of implementation of the Integrated Plan, which incorporates 
education and funding initiatives of High School Success, Student Investment Account, Early Indicator and 
Intervention Systems, and Early Literacy Success. The plan also connects to our Career and Technical 
Education plans and Federal School Improvement for Comprehensive or Targeted Supports. Plans are 
approved on a two-year cycle and written for a four-year cycle. The Oregon Department of Education (ODE) 
requires districts to report progress on the plan to the school board and to ODE annually each fall. 
Additionally, we submit our progress report to ODE Education quarterly. 
 
Information: Please see the 2024-25 Integrated Plan Annual Report. Direct any questions to Director Smith or 
Director Yoshioka. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


